LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 89TH LEGISLATURE 2nd CALLED SESSION 2025

August 15, 2025

TO: Honorable Joan Huffman, Chair, Senate Committee on Finance

FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB18 by Zaffirini (Relating to an exemption from the requirement to obtain a permit from the Texas
Commission on Environmental Quality for certain dams or reservoirs operated and maintained for the
purposes of erosion, floodwater, and sediment control.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

It is assumed that any costs and revenue implications associated with the bill would be insignificant.
Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 304 Comptroller of Public Accounts, 582 Commission on Environmental Quality
LBB Staff: ]Mc, CMA, FV, AJL
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